Nahan is one of the many thousands of boat people Australia received during the 1970’s and 1980’s from Vietnam. Nahan arrived in Australia in 1984 under the UN Humanitarian Program after fleeing Vietnam and escaping to Thailand.

Upon arrival in Perth, Nahan received a warm welcome - accommodation, an interpreter, orientation, a Medicare card, as well as English lessons. 

He attributes his warm welcome to a number of factors. "During that time not many refugees landed directly. Unlike Iraq and Afghanistan, Australia and the western world had ties with Vietnam so there was a link with my people. Also, back in the 1980s there was not so many refugees. Today there are 22 million around the globe. People just do not care anymore." 

Being warmly welcomed by Australia had a very positive impact on Nahan. " We felt great appreciated. You feel a debt to the country. We try our best to contribute back to the country who gave us great opportunity." 

Nahan went on to complete a degree in Welfare and now works with the Vietnamese community. He is the Co-ordinator of the welfare division of the NSW Vietnamese community and became his city council’s first Councillor from a non-English speaking background. 

How would he have felt if he had been turned away like today's boat people? "Humilated", said Nahan. Nahan describes the current treatment of asylum seekers as "very inhumane". He believes refugees on temporary protection visas are made to feel like second class citizens. "I think if people are recognised as refugees they should be entitled to support". 

This interview was conducted by Oyvind Aas, Rebecca Hanlon and Sheree Went as part of the unit Online Journalism 1 at the University of Technology Sydney in 2001. 

